
 More antisemitic attacks 
  

For the second time in two months, I am taking the step of expressing the dismay of many 
Sydneysiders at grotesque acts of antisemitism in our city.  
 
The recent attacks on the Allawah and Newtown synagogues, which follow attacks on private 
homes and property, are reprehensible and utterly unacceptable.  
  
Any attack on a place of worship is an attack on the principles of freedom of religion, 
association and conscience which are foundational for our multicultural and cohesive 
community. Such attacks must be comprehensively rejected.  
  
Beyond that essential principle we also recognise that antisemitism has a particular history 
and shape, played out across the world. Over the centuries, this has included antisemitism 
perpetrated by professing Christians. The Christian scriptures give no warrant whatsoever for 
such hateful acts. Rather, Jesus commanded his followers to love our neighbours as 
ourselves. 
 
Sydney Anglicans welcome and affirm the presence and contribution of Jewish Australians 
for whom Sydney is the home we share and whose peace, prosperity and harmony is our 
common commitment.  
 
Archbishop Kanishka Raffel 
13 January 2025 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  


